



To: Regents of the University of Michigan
UM President Mary Sue Coleman
UM President-Elect Santa J. Ono
UM Provost Laurie K. McCauley
UM-Flint Chancellor Debasish Dutta
UM-Flint Provost Sonja Feist-Price
UM-Dearborn Chancellor Domenico Grasso
UM-Dearborn Provost Gabriella Scarlatta

RE: UM-Flint CAS to CIT Transfers

Dear Colleagues,

Due to recent UM-Flint administrative actions taken without faculty input, SACUA calls for a collective rededication to the principles of shared governance. Without any discussion, the University of Michigan's Board of Regents at their meeting on June 16, 2022 approved a major reorganization of programs at the UM-Flint campus. This reorganization consisted of the transfer of three units— Computer Science, Engineering, and Physics—from the College of Arts and Sciences (CAS) to the College of Innovation and Technology (CIT). The transfer occurred with hardly any public knowledge within UM-Flint. It seems that the only people outside of CIT who were aware that this change was mooted were the Provost, Chancellor, and select members of faculty in the three departments. No members of any other departments knew, and even the Interim Dean of CAS was blindsided. There was no public administrative analysis of the reasons for this action at the time, and none has been forthcoming since. Neither the benefits to be gained by this large restructuring and transfer of faculty from one unit to another nor the costs to be incurred have been publicly addressed. Of particular concern are the consequences for the programs left behind. At the June Regents' meeting, the reorganization manifested itself solely through the approval of the personnel transfers of individual faculty. At the meeting, Chancellor Dutta highlighted a number of improvements on the Flint campus that the University of Michigan could be proud of, such as in the School of Education, Health Services, and the MBA program. However, he provided no comment whatsoever on this significant restructuring of two of UM-Flint's colleges. His silence served as the capstone of a process that was rushed and lacked transparency. Most UM-Flint faculty were blindsided by the news of a fait accompli, lacking any meaningful opportunity to participate in the deliberation or implementation of this significant decision.

The Senate Advisory Committee on University Affairs (SACUA) hereby responds to this situation by incorporating the AAUP statement of July 8, 2022 (attached) from the UM-Flint chapter of the American Association of University Professors. To the AAUP's excellent recommendations, which SACUA endorses, SACUA adds two further considerations.

First, one consequence of this reorganization without discussion with the pertinent faculty is a loss of mission clarity for both CIT and CAS faculty. In his September 2020 action request recommending the creation of CIT (attached), Flint's Chancellor Dutta explained that the CIT "will fill a gap in the technology workforce that exists between vocational technical training offered by community colleges and the science based Bachelor's degree programs in engineering and computer science." Two years ago no mention was made of the Physics program. More troubling is the lack of discussion regarding both CIT and CAS. How, exactly, would the programs of the transferred units change to reflect the new emphasis on applied skills in technology, rather than the wider scope of the liberal arts that are central to CAS? How, in turn, would this transfer impact the mission of CAS to



provide students with a broad education in science, culture, and society? The Chancellor's old statement emphasized that creating CIT would "fill a gap." To date, no mention has been made of how this transfer from CAS also created a gap. If this reorganization had been transparent and included the perspectives of faculty, these questions might have been addressed—but they were not. The result is organizational confusion on the UM-Flint campus. There remains a need for a detailed, probing, and public reassessment of the impact this transfer has had on the missions and futures of both colleges and both faculties.

Second, the lack of discussion involved in this transfer gives evidence that the UM-Flint leadership sees no need to include the wider faculty even in decisions that will affect them deeply. Rather than supporting a collective process of information and dialogue, the leadership went full steam ahead with its decision to transfer many of CAS's programs to CIT, a surprise decision that impeded faculty participation and drained CAS of a significant number of faculty and several majors. SACUA has heard the message of distrust of the faculty entailed in the leadership's actions. However, SACUA has also heard the message communicated through the Regents' inspired decision to hire President-Elect Santa Ono. To SACUA, this moment is a key opportunity: a time of rededication to, as the AAUP statement underlines, "principles of shared governance" so that together we may find constructive opportunities to further our university's remarkable mission.

As part of that rededication, the faculty must also work toward a more respectful and collaborative relationship with the university's officers. However, tactics such as those recently employed on the UM-Flint campus provide no opportunity to do so. When the Michigan faculty are not invited into the decision-making of the institution that they, as global leaders in education, serve, the outcomes will be negative: distrust, frustration, and organizational confusion. SACUA proposes that, instead, we should turn the page and take a positive stance. This is a chance to address, openly and directly, the latent distrust that is obviously undermining cooperation between the faculty and its leadership, both in UM-Flint and the University of Michigan at large. There is now a key moment in U of M history, a brand new start with a new President; in Ann Arbor, also a new Provost at once. A good beginning would be to start with the AAUP's recommendations. In all three Michigan campuses, the faculty, its leaders, its Regents all need to collaboratively explore the questions this transfer has created. All affected stakeholders need the opportunity to help develop the answers.

Sincerely,

Professor Silvia Pedraza, Ph.D

SACUA, Chair

Sipria Pedrags

Luke McCarthy, Ph.D., J.D. Faculty Senate Office, Director

Lucas motorthy

cc: SACUA; UM-Flint College of Arts and Sciences (CAS) Interim Dean Douglas Knerr; UM-Flint College of Innovation & Technology (CIT) Dean Christopher Pearson; UM AAUP Chapter; UM-Flint AAUP Chapter

Approved by SACUA on August 11, 2022